
Dear Parent and Carers, 

What a super couple of weeks we’ve had since the Easter break! The children
have enjoyed so many wonderful learning opportunities, both inside the
classroom and in our outdoor areas.

A real highlight was our VE Day celebration. The school came alive with red,
white and blue as the children proudly decorated the hall with bunting and created
their own special placemats. The day began with the sound of wartime music as
children arrived and ended with a joyful celebration. Lunch was a real treat –
Victory Bangers followed by Victoria Sponge for dessert!

Please see page 2, we  are inviting all parents to attend our important
Online Safety Workshop, delivered by Amazing ICT. This session is not to
be missed—it will provide valuable insights into how to keep your child
safe online in today’s digital world. With more children accessing online
games, apps, and platforms than ever before, it’s vital that we stay informed
and proactive.

Finally, we were thrilled to receive a wonderful surprise from Dobbies Garden
Centre last Saturday – turn to page 3 to see what it was!

Best wishes,

Mrs Jenny Gascoigne
Executive Headteacher
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We’re Garden Competition Winners!

We are thrilled to share some wonderful news, thanks to the
initiative of Miss Teale, our school was entered into the Dobbies

Community Garden Competition… and we won!

We have been gifted a fantastic bundle to help us transform our
garden space, including plant pots, compost, seeds, plants, and an
amazing £1300 to spend at Dobbies to develop our garden even

further.
A huge thank you to Dobbies Garden Centre for this generous
support. We can’t wait to get gardening and create a beautiful,

vibrant space for our children to enjoy and learn from. Watch this
space for updates!

Thank you to Dobbies
Garden Centre! 



Sandwich
Order Form 

The link to the sandwich order
form is now on our school

website.
https://www.wrockwardinew

oodinfant.org.uk/parents-
area/useful-

information/school-meals-
menu 

New School
Meal Menu 

The new school menu has
now been launched click on

the link below: 

https://www.wrockwardinew
oodinfant.org.uk/parents-

area/useful-
information/school-meals-

menu 

Water Bottles 
We are encouraging all children from Reception to Year 2 to bring a water

bottle into school each day.
While this has always been the case for our older children, we are now

extending this to include Reception children too.
We will continue to keep cups n the classrooms if a water bottle is forgotten,

we feel it’s a great habit to establish early on and helps promote independence
and healthy hydration throughout the day.

Nursery children will continue to access drinks through the snack table,
where they pour their own fresh water or milk throughout the session.



Pre Loved Uniform 



We’re excited to tell you that we are taking part in
‘Wear Your True Colours Day on 

Taking place during Mental Health Awareness Week 

We are inviting children and staff to come to school  wear
colours that reflect their personality, identity and true
selves Thursday 15 May

Let your colours tell your story. By taking part, you’ll help
raise awareness and vital funds to support young people’s
mental health.

12-16 May 2025 
Mental Health Week 



After the May half term, we are excited to launch our weekly Outdoor
Wonder and Learning (OWL) sessions in school. These sessions will give

children the opportunity to explore, investigate and learn in the natural
environment, supporting their curiosity, independence, and physical

development.

Inspired by the principles of Forest School, OWL sessions are designed to
enrich children’s learning through hands-on experiences outdoors.

 Research shows that outdoor learning supports emotional well-being,
improves communication skills, and helps build confidence and resilience. 

Each class will have a designated OWL day:
Monday – Swifts and Swallows

Wednesday – Chicks 1 and Chicks 2
Thursday – Robins and Wrens

Please ensure your child brings a named pair of wellies into school on their
OWL day. We will keep these in school for the half term.

Our Nursery children will continue to enjoy and explore their wonderful
garden space as part of their outdoor learning journey, developing their

understanding of the natural world.

We can’t wait to get started and look forward to sharing some of our outdoor
adventures with you!

Outdoor Wonder
and Learning



This week, our Year 1 children had a fantastic day learning all about road
safety. They put the Green Cross Code into practice by crossing real roads in
our local area, developing their awareness of how to stay safe as pedestrians.
The children learnt the importance of:

Walking on the safe side of the pavement
Standing at least 30cm back from the edge of the kerb
Continuing to look and listen for traffic while crossing

They also discussed safe places to play and potential dangers such as wing
mirrors on parked vehicles. As part of their learning, they explored why it’s
important to wear bright or reflective clothing to make sure they can be easily
seen near roads.
It was a valuable and practical learning experience that will help keep our
children safer every day.

Year 1 Pedestrian
Training 



Further Outdoor
Developments 

Thank you so much for all of the
design ideas for the ‘unique art’
graffiti mural to represent our

school. I have given copies of the
designs to Neil this week so he
can use the ideas to create one
design. He will be starting this
mural on The first day of the

summer holiday. 

As part of our ongoing development of the outdoor area, we have asked
Neil to enhance our gardening space and bring some life to the plain wall by

the planting bed through his artwork. This wall will also serve as a special
tribute to Mrs Wendy Whittington, who taught at our school for many years.
Wendy had a deep love for both gardening and art, so we felt it was a fitting

way to celebrate her memory and keep her spirit alive in our school
community. Please see the suggest design above. 

We are incredibly grateful to Wendy’s family, who kindly donated money to
support the development of the outdoor area in her memory.



As we begin the Summer Term, we are starting to prepare
the children for their transition into Year One. Part of this
preparation includes developing their independence and
getting them used to some routines they will follow next
year.

From next week, Tuesday 6 May, children in Chicks 1 and
Chicks 2 classes are invited to come to school wearing
their PE kits on their PE day. This will help the children feel
confident and ready for their lessons, and it mirrors the
routines they will follow in Key Stage 1.

Please be reminded that the PE day for Chicks 1 and
Chicks 2 is Tuesday each week.

Children should wear their school PE kit, consisting of a
plain white t-shirt, black or navy shorts or joggers, and
trainers or pumps.

Thank you

Reception PE Kits 



Useful Signposting

Please click on the images to access the websites. 

School Nurse

https://eric.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/08/eric-pottyLeaflet-2020-web.pdf
https://www.shropscommunityhealth.nhs.uk/school-nurses-telford
https://www.telfordfamilyhubs.co.uk/contact-us


Useful Signposting
School Readiness

Please click here to access the booklet on our
website.  

https://www.wrockwardinewoodinfant.org.uk/media/37099/school-readiness-information-booklet-for-parents-april-2025.pdf


Family Hub services aim to make a positive difference to children, young
people and their families by providing the right help at the right time. Family

Hub Services are delivered through local centres where families can get free
information, guidance and support on infant feeding, mental health, healthy

lifestyles, parenting and many other services.
Click on the image to access the website. 

https://www.telfordfamilyhubs.co.uk/homepage
https://www.telfordfamilyhubs.co.uk/homepage
https://www.telfordfamilyhubs.co.uk/family-hub-locations


We would like to inform you that the School Readiness Pilot  previously
held by Lynsey Ray in nursery, has come to an end as of 31 March 2025
due to funding not being secured for its continuation.

Support Available for Families
Although this pilot project has ended, there is still a range of support
available for you and your child:

Health Advice for Children Aged 5–19 Years
 School Nursing team continues to offer health advice and support.
They can be contacted on 0333 358 3328.

Health Advice for Children Aged 0–5 Years
 The Health Visiting team remains available to support families with
younger children. They can also be reached at 0333 358 3328.

School Readiness Advice Line
 The Nursery Nurse team runs a School Readiness Advice Line for
guidance on areas such as toileting, sleep, fussy eating, and general
development. The number to call is 0333 358 3328.

Update:
School Readiness Pilot



Summer Term Key Dates 
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Your Child’s Learning  
Click on the image below to access the class pages 

Other
Information 

Click on the image to access our
Facebook page

Term Dates 
Click on the image to access our website

https://www.wrockwardinewoodinfant.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/WrockwardinewoodInfant/?locale=en_GB
https://www.wrockwardinewoodinfant.org.uk/media/25776/term-dates-2024-2025.pdf

